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International Sexual and Reproductive Rights Coalition

Statement to the Commission on the Status of Women

Fifty-First Session, 26th February- 9th March 2007
Madam chair and distinguish representatives,
I am speaking on behalf of the International Sexual and Reproductive Rights Coalition (ISRRC), a group of NGOs which have constituencies in all regions of the world. The ISRRC welcomes the theme of the fifty-first session of the Commission on the Status of Women and the Report of the Secretary-General – “the elimination of all forms of discrimination and violence against the girl child”. This is, with out a doubt, an opportunity and an important responsibility for the global community to advance in this critical issue.
Although we recognize that advancement has been made in addressing violence and discrimination against girls, governments still have a lot of work to do to fulfill their commitments regarding this issue. We are specially concern by the insufficient attention gave to the evident connection between the incapability of women and girls to exercise their sexual and reproductive rights and the increase of their vulnerability to gender-based violence.  We say this strong and loud, it is not possible to eliminate violence against girls with out strong commitment to promote and respect their sexual and reproductive rights.
Gender-base violence it is also a root cause of many sexual and reproductive health problems as it increases vulnerability to unplanned pregnancy, unsafe abortion, sexually transmitted infections and HIV/AIDS.
Government’s failure to protect girls’ and women’s sexual and reproductive rights including their rights to live free of sexual coercion and violence has strengthen the HIV/AIDS pandemic and placed girls in an alarming vulnerable situation. Universal access comprehensive sexuality education and to confidential sexual and reproductive health services it is essential to put an ending point to it.
It has been proved that empowerment of girls is a key element to break the vicious circle of violence and it should be the center of all the actions targeted to eliminate violence against women and girls.
In order to achieve the challenging goal to eliminate violence against girls we urge Member states to:
· Enforce legislation and expand existing legislation to fully protect the rights of all girls and women including their rights to sexual and reproductive health, to be free from all forms of gender-based violence;

· Reaffirm their commitment to achieve the Millennium Development Goals, and its targets, specially the new one on Universal Access to reproductive Health by 2015, with special emphasis to remove the barriers that impede the access to girls;
· Strenghen HIV/AIDS programs that includes access to prevention, treatment and care. With special emphasis in the access to confidential VCT, ensure equitable and sustained access to treatment and protection from violence, stigma and discrimination for their serological status.
· Ensure that all girls, in and out of school, have access to comprehensive sexuality education based scientific and accurate information from a human rights framework;
· Design, assign sufficient resources and implement programmes that have a strong empowerment component and are specifically tailored to the needs of girls and women.
This is your moment to make the difference in the life of millions of girls victims of violence, do not let it pass.
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